
Project Update: December 2019 
 
The project implementation has started, and it is going on successfully as planned. 
From Bukavu (my home town), I travelled to Kindu by ferry and plane with the 
botanist John KALUME MUGULA. In Kindu I met Placide KINYAMA MASUDI who 
became my field assistant one more time - I worked with him before in the first 
project funded by The Rufford Foundation. 
 
From Kindu we travelled by canoe, motorbike and on foot to reach the core zone 
and the buffer zone of Lomami National Park. In the core zone, we set up two 
permanent plots of 1 ha each, and in the buffer zone we set up 30 non-permanent 
plots of 40 x 40 m. In each plot, tree diameter at 1.3 m along the stem from the 
ground (or above buttresses if present) and tree height (measured using a handheld 
laser Nikon Forestry Pro) of each tree ≥ 10 cm diameter were recorded following 
RAINFOR protocols (www.rainfor.org), and stems were identified to species where 
possible (or a sample collected if unknown species). For the permanent plots, all 
trees were tagged and point of measurement painted, so that they can be easily re-
measured in the future. In the plots in the core zone, regeneration was also 
quantified. 
 
In order to raise awareness of the park’s importance among children in the area, I 
visited six primary schools located around Lomami National Park. I visited class 5-6 (in 
French school system), I talked to children about the importance of preserving the 
forest, and I distributed colouring pencils and a 1-page leaflet in Swahili (a quiz 
about forest importance, for colouring, see below). 
 
I am back in Bukavu. First, I will go to the Herbarium of Lwiro with the botanist John 
KALUME MUGULA to try to identify the samples of unknown trees I collected (about 
150 samples). After, I will finalise data entry, data analysis and start writing a non-
academic report, which I will share with communities and park managers in the 
future. I will also prepare a scientific publication. There is no information on the 
density, population structure and regeneration of the species perceived as declining 
in the park, as mentioned by local communities. This small research project will help 
fill in this gap, and help inform the management plan which will regulate the 
extraction of certain forest products.  
 

 
Left: View of the savanna-forest edge in Lomami National Park. Right: The team at 
one of our camp sites in the forest. 
 



 
Left: Plot delimitation with compass. Right: Plot delimitation, sampling the edge with 
a decametre. 
 

 
Left: Stick to mark the edge. Right: Tree diameter sampling using a ladder to avoid 
the buttress. 
 

Left: Measuring a large liana. Right: Sampling tree height with a laser.   
 



                           
 Left: Writing the measurements in the field. Right and below: Visiting primary schools 
and talking to children about the importance of preserving the forest. 
 

 

 
   
 
   
 



Poster used to raise awareness about the importance of preserving the forest (in Swahili) 
 

 



Leaflet given to primary school children. 
 

 


